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SCCA minutes of meeting held at SCCA Fair

 Booth in Cobleskill on August 23, 2012.

Attendance is needed from each club for their

 input on club activities.

SCCA President, Raymond Zeh, called the meeting to order at 7:15 PM with 10 in attendances. There were only 9 clubs represented. Clubs represented were West Fulton Rod & Gun, Middleburgh Rod & Gun, Whitetails Unlimited, Cave Country Riders, Coon Skinners, Long Path Hikers, Richmondville Fish & Game, Schoharie County Ridge Runners, Trout Unlimited, Schoharie Co. FWMB representatives, and SCCA Association members.  Bob Britton made a motion to accept the July/August minutes from the last meeting, seconded by Gordon Emerson. Doug Handy made a motion to accept the August treasurer’s report, seconded by Mark Hotaling. A vote of the membership approved the minutes & treasurer’s reports. Our club continues to grow. We currently have 15 different Club Associations that have paid their annual $30 dues. There are still 3 which haven’t paid yet. There also three clubs from the college which are exempt from dues. We also currently have 46 individuals who have paid their $10 dues.    
Our raffle was a big success. We raffled off the two Kayaks which cost us about $900. We had 7 other prizes which were donated. Samantha Nicol from Sharon Springs was the winner of the 1st prize and did take the two Kayaks. The six bird hunt (2nd prize) donated by Stonewall Boarding Kennel & Game Reserve was won by Eric Posson from Schenectady, NY. 3rd prize, a 50 Caliber Black Powder Rifle donated by Schoharie County Whitetails Unlimited was won by Caspare Colletti from Cobleskill, NY. 4th prize, a Framed Print donated by Schoharie County Ridge Runners (NWTF) was won by Cliff Barker from Otego, NY. 5th prize, a $100 gift certificate donated by Senator Seward was won by Leonard Hauenstein from Forest City, Penn. 6th prize, a $100 gift certificate donated by Assemblyman Lopez was won by Connie Zwick from Central Bridge. 7th prize, a $50 gift certificate donated by the Bank of Richmondville was won by Shane Delameter from Arkville, NY. And 8th prize, a Gift Package donated by NBT Bank of Schoharie, Middleburgh, and Cobleskill was won by Andy Cuccinello from Summit, NY.  Tickets were sponsored by Shaul’s Roofing from Middleburgh again this year. Volunteers working at the fair this year were Doug Handy, Ray Zeh, Kevin Berner, Dave Wood, Joe Kopacz, Joe Kopacz Jr., Mario Rosania, Gene Maiello, Joe Bruno, Leroy Colby, Carl Stefanik, Dick Price, Kim Sternheimer, Krysten Zummo, Bob Britton, Steve Czachor, Gordon Emerson, Mark Hotaling, Don Reinhart, Liz Reinhart, Bill Nelson, Walt Zeh, John Bloomer, Paul Sawyer, John Hornauer, Larry Van Deusen, Allan Colby and Michael Zeh. Georgette Walters, a Wildlife Tech 1 from NYSDEC (Schenectady office) did provide wildlife literature and handouts for our booth along with helping us out on Friday Aug 3 for about 6 hours answering questions from fair goers. We would like to thank all our local businesses and supporters who continue to help SCCA with our prizes used for the annual raffle.  Also we would like to thank Jim & Cindy Barber, Barber Farms, located in Watsonville for the loan of the hanging plants used to dress up our fair booth porch along with Shaul’s Roofing, Middleburgh, for sponsoring the printing cost of the raffle tickets. Looks like the kayaks were a great idea. Almost all the tickets were sold. 

SCCA membership did approve the purchasing of a software program (Microsoft Word 2010) for SCCA’s secretary.    
SCCA received an Plaque/award for the Most Original Float at the Schoharie 300 Anniversary Parade. We would like to thank Dale Cleveland for loaning us the hay wagon and driving the tractor for the float in the parade. Also we need to thank Doug Handy, Dave Wood who crafted the float along with Bob Britton, Steen Carr, Aiden Carr (grandson), and Liz Reinhart for their participation in the parade.         
Schoharie County Sheriff’s gave SCCA a total of 350 gun locks which were handed out at the fair booth promoting Gun Safety. These locks support the Child Safety Program sponsored by the National Shooting Sports Foundation.
October 1st: Deadline for applying for a WMU permit.  Make sure that if you want to apply for a Deer Management Permit that you purchase your hunting license before October 1st.  Don’t forget to purchase a Habitat/Access Stamp when you buy your hunting license. This year’s stamp is a picture of a fish I believe. Too bad DEC stopped making the pins.  I know a lot of people who were collecting them.   
Hunter Safety Courses: POC are Raymond Zeh - E-Mail raymondzeh@gmail.com and Raymond Barber E-mail robcob1@verizon.net. Duke Mann donated special target for hunter safety class’s use.  SCCA approved the purchase of 4 more targets. Schoharie County Ridge Runners (NWTF) donated new 20 gage shotgun for the hunter safety class usage. Conesville Rod & Gun Club member donated a gun case to Hunter Safety program for storing new gun.  Here is a list of the training dates for this coming summer & fall. 

Courses are free and required to buy your Hunting Licenses. Crossbows info taught @ Gun Courses. 

During the last four courses offered there have been between 25 to 30 in attendance. The next Gun Hunter Safety Course at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club. Sign up date is Sept 24, 2012 (7-8pm) Course dates are Sept 28th (6:30 -9:30 pm and Sept 29th (8 am to finish) Class limited to 30 students. Must bring proof of age and if under 16, need a legal guardian to sign with you. 11 years and up to take course, must attend both days.   

Trapping Course @ Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club – Sign up date is Sept 24th (7-8pm) Course dates are Sept 28th (6:30 -9:30 pm and Sept 29th (8 am to finish) Class limited to 30 students. Must bring proof of age and if under 16, need a legal guardian to sign with you. 11 years and up to take course, must attend both days.

  The last Gun Hunter Safety Course for this fall will be sponsored by Conesville Rod & Gun Club, at the Conesville Firehouse. Sign up date is Oct 1, 2012 (7-8pm) Course dates are Oct 5th (6:30 -9:30 pm and Oct 6th (8 am to finish) Class limited to 30 students. Must bring proof of age and if under 16, need a legal guardian to sign with you. 11 years and up to take course, must attend both days.
Pheasant stocking for Schoharie County: DEC will stock pheasants at several sites on September 28th.  To help, meet the truck in Gilboa at the post office @ 9:00 AM. There will be a total of 90 cocks and 63 hens stocked 4 different dates into October between 7 or 8 sites. A new site has been added this year on South Mountain where DEC has completed several clear cuts for habitat projects on the border of Schoharie & Green Counties.  
 
Region 4 - New York Fish & Wildlife Management Board: Jerry Fraine, Region 4 Wildlife Manager- Jerry is the acting Fisheries Manager until Norm McBride’s position is filled.  A Citizens Task Force for deer management was held in WMU 4B, resulting in a requested 10% decrease in the deer population.  A CTF for WMU 4W decided on a 15% increase, and one for WMU 4P couldn’t reach a consensus. An image of a collared doe was captured by a trail cam on the Albany Pine Bush in April.  This doe was collared in 2002, when it was 2 years old, which means it is now 12 years old.  The deer plan is on track to become law in July, with everything intact with the possible exception of the youth gun season, which may be blocked by legislation banning the use of firearms for big game during an open archery season. The yearling female moose that was in the Wynantskill area was found dead.  DEC Pathology determined it had brain worm, as well as winter ticks, which can be serious problem in moose.  Bear complaints started out slow but are now coming in at a brisk pace.  Three different bears had to be removed from urban/suburban areas in the Capitol District, one three times.  The first time, it was released in the northern Catskills, and soon returned to the Capital District.  The second time it was released in the Town of Deposit, but was back in the Albany area in eight days, 90 miles from Deposit in a straight line.  Law Enforcement euthanized the bear.  The other two bears have not been reported post release.  The first case of Lymph Proliferative Disease Virus (LPDV) has been documented in a New York wild turkey.  The disease has symptoms similar to avian pox.  The turkey population appears to be down due to unfavorable weather over the last several years.  There was a 24% decline in turkey sightings reported in the bowhunter sighting log from 2010 to 2011.  DEC Pathology has necropsied six bald eagles that succumbed to lead poisoning so far in 2012.  There were more bats counted in three out of the five winter hibernacula monitored by DEC this winter, giving hope that the population will recover from the damage caused by white nose syndrome. All of the Region 4 Hunter Education Instructor refresher courses will be completed as of tonight.


Jerry Fraine reporting for Peter Innes, Region 4 Natural Resources Supervisor- The NYCDEP Recreational Boating Program has been expanded to include Pepacton, Schoharie and Neversink Reservoirs after a pilot program on Cannonsville Reservoir. Emerald ash borers have been found in Selkirk and in Dutchess County.  The Hemlock wooly adelgid has been found in Delaware County.  A native canker is killing white pines in Columbia and Dutchess counties. The DEC can’t make or allow changes to the intake control structure at Looking Glass Pond without the Dam Safety Unit approving the plans.  The proposed Constitution gas pipeline will go through Broome, Chenango, Delaware and Schoharie counties.  The route has not been finalized. 


Scott Wells, Fisheries Biologist- A field visit to Looking Glass Pond in Schoharie County will be set up to plan for the needed work there. DEC is reviewing a management plan along with waiting for a description of a modification for the spillway which has to be approved by NYS Dam Safety Engineering. The pond is currently refilling.  Scott also has received some information from Region 5 & 6 concerning liming the pond to lower the PH levels to improve water quality. This is another project for a SUNY Cobleskill college student. Approval for $2500 Habitat/Access funding will be spent on a new floating dock and access to the pond.  

The Fisheries Unit is conducting fewer surveys than in the past due to the staff shortage.  However, the Unit has conducted several recently.  One survey is focused on river herring in the Mohawk River.  Sampling on Canadarago Lake in Otsego County resulted in some adult walleye and a good number of smaller perch.  A 16” brook trout was the most unusual catch.  Invasive loaches are being monitored in the Manorkill.  They are probably in the Schoharie Reservoir downstream, although this hasn’t been documented.   There are about 20 access projects underway.  Three involve the Otsego Land Trust, with projects on the Susquehanna River, Oaks Creek and Otsego Lake (car-top launch).  A project with NYSDOT at Oneonta’s Southside Dam is underway.  There is enough opposition from locals to prevent construction of a full boat launch at the current DEC car-top launch at Goodyear Lake.  There are other potential sites for launch construction on the lake that are being explored.  There are potential access sites on the Delaware River system at Walton and Hancock.  Several PFR sites are in the works, including one on the Onesquethaw Creek in Albany County, which would be the first on that stream.  Streamside PFR signage posting hasn’t occurred since 2004 due to the staffing levels and workload, although parking area signage has been maintained.  The floods have taken a toll on the stream signs. PFR maps are on the Internet.

  
Harold Palmer, New York Conservation Council- The NYCC discussed the possibility of a joint effort with the FWMB to plant willows for stream bank stabilization at locations across the state.  Assembly bill A10583 and its companion bill in the Senate S7705A banning the use of any weapon except bows for big game during the regular archery season passed both houses and is waiting for the Governor’s signature.  If signed in to law, it would eliminate the possibility of a youth firearms season.  The Albany County bills to allow rifle use during the big game season in certain WMU’s was not voted on during this session.  


State FWMB Meeting Report- Shayne Walters- A discussion was held on the purpose of the FWMB according to the by-laws and the Fish and Wildlife Management Act that provides for the FWMB and what power the DEC has in regards to the operation/control of the FWMB.   Dave Mc Lean- The Isaak Walton League is launching an effort to address the problem of ship ballast water introduction of exotic species in the Great Lakes.  The Conservationist For Kids is a good thing; Dave suggests giving subscriptions to kids of appropriate age.  Trout Unlimited will try to get the Governor to fund stream restoration in light of the damage caused by last year’s floods and inappropriate use of heavy equipment in the aftermath.  Bureau of Wildlife Chief Biologist Gordon Batchellor will assume the role if Secretary-Treasurer to the State FWMB.  Peter Innes is currently interviewing candidates for the Region 4 Fish Manager’s position which should be filled by the end of October. 

NYS CONSERVATION COUNCIL: Subject: NYSCC 2012 Election Results: NYSCC President - Chuck Parker, from  Reg. 7, Oswego County; 1st Vice President - Dan Owen, Reg. 4, from Delaware County; 2nd Vice President - Scott Faulkner, from Region 6, Oneida County; Secretary - Don Sage, from Region 5, Essex County; Treasurer - Jim Edic, Region 6, Oneida County. Legislative Vice President – Vacant.  Wally John turned down the position for personal reasons. 

DEC ANNOUNCES DETAILS FOR COLUMBUS DAY WEEKEND YOUTH DEER HUNT: 

The Department of Environmental Conservation (DEC) has confirmed that junior hunters ages 14-15 will be able to hunt deer during a special youth firearms deer season over Columbus Day Weekend this year, October 6 through October 8, 2012.  “Implementation of this youth deer hunt is a hallmark moment for New York hunters and represents continued efforts of DEC to engage more young people in nature and outdoor recreation,” said DEC Commissioner Joe Martens. 


The youth deer hunt will take place Columbus Day weekend in both the Northern Zone and Southern Zone; a youth hunt was not established on Long Island due to restrictions in the Environmental Conservation Law. Junior hunters (ages 14-15) with a big game hunting license will be eligible to take one deer of either sex with a firearm when properly accompanied by a licensed and experienced adult.  Junior hunters may use a Deer Management Permit or Deer Management Assistance Program tag for an antlerless deer or, during the youth firearms season only, they may use their regular season tag to take a deer of either sex.  In areas restricted to bowhunting only (Westchester County and parts of Albany and Monroe counties), junior hunters may only use bowhunting equipment to take deer during the youth hunt weekend.  “Bowhunting seasons remain open during the youth hunt, but I encourage bowhunters to set your bow aside for the weekend and be a mentor for a youth’s first firearms deer hunt,” Commissioner Martens stated. 


While there is pending legislation that may impact future youth hunts, until it has been acted on, DEC’s regulations remain in effect.  More details of the Youth Firearms Deer Hunt and rules for junior hunters and their mentors are available at www.dec.ny.gov/outdoor/46245.html. 


DEC also offers special opportunities for junior hunters (ages 12-15) for waterfowl, wild turkey, and pheasants.  See www.dec.ny.gov/outdoor/52495.html for information about these other programs.

DEC TAKES MEASURES TO CONTROL DISEASE OUTBREAK AT ROME FISH HATCHERY


A portion of the fish being reared at the Rome State Fish Hatchery have been suffering from a severe outbreak of furunculosis, a bacterial fish disease, for the past several months, the state Department of Environmental Conservation (DEC) announced today.  In an effort to eliminate the disease from the hatchery, 131,000 brown trout and brook trout were destroyed earlier this week.  


“DEC does not stock sick fish into the wild and, unfortunately, this was the only way to address this disease outbreak at the Rome Fish Hatchery,” said DEC Commissioner Joe Martens. “Our Fish Culture staff takes great pride in the fish that they produce and this was not an easy decision for us to make.  The DEC fish hatchery system produces 2.4 million catchable size brook, brown, and rainbow trout for spring stocking each year, and lethal measures are only considered after all other attempts at disease control are exhausted.”


Fish health concerns at the hatchery began in November of 2011, when large numbers of brown trout fry succumbed to a number of diseases.  The loss left DEC facing a shortage of brown trout that would be stocked in the spring of 2013 as catchable-size yearlings.  Neighboring states were contacted to see if surplus fish were available to help alleviate DEC’s shortage, and 175,000 fingerling brown trout were imported from the State of Virginia to the Rome Hatchery in the spring of 2012.  These fish had been tested before being brought into the hatchery and were determined to be disease-free.


Furunculosis was first diagnosed at the Rome Hatchery in late June 2012, when samples from the Virginia brown trout tested positive.  Within a month, the furunculosis infection was severe and had spread to Adirondack and mixed-strain brook trout – both known to be susceptible to this disease.  It is not known if the disease came in with the Virginia fish or had some other origin.  The disease, combined with a number of secondary infections, led to high mortality despite repeated therapeutic treatments.  Most of the Virginia brown trout did not survive, and by early September only 47,000 remained.  Heavy mortality was also seen in brook trout, which numbered 84,000 by early September.  These brook trout were intended for stocking this fall in the Adirondacks, constituting almost 25 percent of DEC normal stocking into Adirondack lakes and ponds.


In early September, hatchery personnel removed heavily infected lots of fish from the Rome Hatchery.  Brook trout intended for fall stocking would not be able to be stocked in accordance with sound management practice and DEC regulations.  Given their disease status and the long-term best interest of the state’s hatchery program, it was decided to eradicate the disease from the hatchery as soon as possible.  Targeted lots included the Adirondack and mixed-strain brook trout and the Virginia brown trout – roughly 131,000 fish in total.  The fish were humanely destroyed using carbon dioxide on September 10 and September 11.


A hatchery mitigation plan has been drafted outlining measures to be taken to clean up the hatchery, including restrictions on transfers of fish in and out of Rome Hatchery, biosecurity measures, and a testing plan to determine if and when remaining lots are free of infection.


Due to pre-existing shortages and the furunculosis outbreak, it is expected that 224 lakes and ponds in the Adirondacks will be stocked with brook trout – 102 less than originally planned.  Many of the ponds not stocked will still have holdover fish from previous years’ stockings and continue to provide excellent angling. There will also be fewer brown trout yearlings to stock in the spring of 2013 than usual, but inventories will not be conducted until early next year.  


NYS Power Authority & Minekill State Park: Restoration Work will begin along Schoharie Creek on September 24th.  Located off the Power Plant road near B-G project’s North Gate, the public fishing area will be closed for safety reasons, while workers rebuild the shoreline, which was eroded last summer during Tropical Storm Irene. Earthmoving equipment will be used to facilitate the reconstruction work. 

On September 29th the Second Annual 5K Trail Run/Walk in the park will take place. You need to pre register. For more information contact Ashkey Drum – 518-827-6111. There will also be a guided Hike & GPS Workshop, October 6th.  

Ducks Unlimited have asked for our support: Future of hunting and shooting on federal public lands in jeopardy - TAKE ACTION TODAY! - Sportsmen's Act of 2012 gives path to passing NAWCA - Contact your senators today to voice your support for passage of this critical legislation!


The Sportsmen’s Act of 2012 (S. 3525) is an essential piece of legislation to the expansion and enhancement of hunting, recreational fishing and shooting on federal public lands, and the sustainability of fish and wildlife populations that support those activities. It is a compilation of a number of different bills that promote and advance our hunting, recreational fishing and shooting heritage, plus the continued authorization of several vital conservation programs, including those that enhance waterfowl and other fish and wildlife populations and habitat.

DU supports S. 3525 and urges you to call your Senators to vote for passage of this important legislation.

HISTORY: This bill is a compilation of 19 bipartisan bills important to the sportsmen’s community to support access and conservation of habitat and species.  The bill focuses on two core issues to DU and our membership: 1) habitat conservation and; 2) increasing access for recreational hunting. With all of the bills in this package carrying bipartisan support, the measure stands a good chance of passing with your help! Several of the hunting and fishing bills included in this legislation have passed the House of Representatives on a bipartisan basis as part of H.R.4089, which Ducks Unlimited strongly supported.

ECONOMICS: This bill will have no cost to the taxpayers; it doesn’t score under Congressional budget rules. 

Sportsmen and women have a long history of species and public lands conservation and this bill embraces that legacy. As of the last national survey in 2011, 90.1 million people participated in hunting, fishing, and wildlife watching, or 38 percent of the U.S. population. According to the Western Governors' Association, outdoor recreation contributed $646 billion in direct spending to the U.S. economy in 2011. Outdoor recreation supports 2.3 million jobs throughout the Western U.S. alone, with nearly $110 billion in payroll. There has been a 10 percent increase in hunting and fishing participation that 90 million Americans hunt or fish now, and are in need of more places to pursue these activities. 


West Fulton Snowmobile Club: Meetings are held at the West Fulton Firehouse on the 1st Wednesday of the month @ 7:00PM. For more information call President Aaron Hamm @ 827-6881or Vice President Todd Bartholomew @ 827-4793. 

Conesville Rod & Gun Club:  Club member donated gun case to hunter safety program. Meeting is held at the old Conesville Fire house. DEP now owns 26% of town lands. To become a member you must live in the town of Conesville. For more information contact Dewey Irving @ 607-588-6978.   

Jeep Club: Meetings are 7:30pm on the second Thursday of every month, summer meetings at the Club property, and winter meetings at Stella Motors in Cobleskill. POC: Matthew Henzler, e-mail address (thehenz33@yahoo.com) or Terry Keller - 234-3004.


SUNY Cobleskill College: Justin Sheward & Rick Clark will be resurveying Panther Creek & House creek to compare this to the survey done about five years ago. Mark Cornwell has all the data from the previous survey. 

Summit Sno Riders:  info@summitsnoriders.com  Vicki Swartout 294-8946. Meeting locations are at the end of Bear Gulch Rd, Summit Conservation Club 109 Club Road  Summit, NY 12175, phone 518-287-1710 third Monday of each month. Maps may be purchased for $5 at the Conservation club or surrounding businesses. Landowners can find valuable information regarding their protection under the New York State General Obligations law with our landowner information brochure. Nestled in the hilltops between the Catskills and the Adirondacks, Summit offers the highest elevations in Schoharie County. Our elevation, roughly 2400 feet, combined with our extensive trail system gives us some of the best snowmobiling in New York. Call our snow phone at (518)-287-1818 for up-to-the-minute trail conditions. Trails are currently closed. 


Cave Country Riders: Snowmobile Club - Meetings are held at the Eagles on Legion Drive in Cobleskill, the 2nd Thursday of every month @ 7:00 pm. info Terry Bradt 518-234-7331.  


Coby Fish & Game Club:  The club meetings are held on the second Tuesday of the month at 7:00 PM @ in the Community Room at the Cobleskill Community Library.  


Conesville Rod & Gun Club: Meetings are held at the old Conesville Fire house. DEP now owns 26% of town lands. To be a member you must live in the town of Conesville. For information call Dewey Irving @ 607-588-6978.   

Schoharie County Ridge Runners - National Wild Turkey Federation: Schoharie County Ridge Runners did donate a wildlife print for the SCCA Fair raffle. The club did elect a new President, Dave Hendricks from Howe Cave. Liz is still active as a delegate. Phone:  518-673-3965 or Email: donzil@telenet.com. The chapter is planning another banquet in the spring of 2013. In New York State Over $1,892,919 has been raised and spent by local chapters, Spent $548,634 on habitat improvement projects, Spent $271,992 on educational programs and literature,  Spent $6,620 on wild turkey management, Spent $10,230 to support hunter safety classes and initiatives, Spent $294,844 on wild turkey research. Schoharie County Ridge Runners (NWTF) donated a new 20 gage shotgun for the hunter safety class usage. 
  Richmondville Fish & Game Club: The Club is having trap shoots the 1st & 3rd Saturdays, 9AM, from June through September. Monthly meetings are the first Monday of each month at either the Richmondville Municipal Building or the club property.   

Schoharie CO. Chapter of Trout Unlimited: Meetings are now held at the Albany Ramada located on Watervliet Ave Extension just off Exit 5 of I-90. See the map at the top of the newsletter. This will continue through the December 2012 meeting. The Schoharie County Chapter has a satellite group meeting at the in the Curtis Mott bldg. @ SUNY Cobleskill College. POC is Dan Drake 931-249-3934 or Mike Walchko – 518-234-4192. Admission to our meetings is free and public is always invited, so please bring a friend(s) and meet with many of the local ‘expert’ Fly Fishers, Fly Tiers, and Conservationists. Fish of the Month 2012 Contest in Full Gear – POC is Mark A Brown. The Chapter’s Fish of the Month Contest is already in its fourth year having crowned Rich Atkinson, Noe Mead, Jim Berry and Bill Bach as winners in its first four years. The contest is open to all members (except me!) and family members of Chapter members and is not necessarily based on the biggest fish, but the quality of the fish, story behind it and picture quality all make up a winning entry. Simply send a photograph to me at my email address at mrbrownie6@gmail.com or contact me via email for my mailing address if you have a Polaroid or 35mm shot. As the entries come I’ll publish them in the newsletter and select a winner at the March Banquet when the winner will get a dozen hand tied flies as a prize. No entries for September – must have been due to the hot dry summer and the not the quality of the anglers! The first annual Troutoberfest is October 6 – 7th this year in Roscoe, NY. Be sure to check out tiers, casting demo’s, classes, new products, special deals and tackle appraisals as well as great fishing. For more information please check out the website beaverkillangler.com/troutoberfest.html. Congratulations to Our New Leadership! Effective at the June general meeting our new President and VP were elected and given the reins of the Chapter for the next two years. The new President is Heath Clayson and our new VP is Scott Parker. Thanks to both for stepping up and offering their time and energy to lead out Chapter. Trout Unlimited Has Been Fighting for Coldwater Fisheries Conservation for 53 Years.  

Whitetails Unlimited: We have 150 tickets sold for the upcoming Banquet on September 23rd at the Best Western in Cobleskill. Doors open at 1:00 PM. We have over 75 live auction items and almost 20 silent auction items. There will be several raffles too. The money we receive is turned in to the National Headquarters and they send 50% of the profit back to our local chapter to be used for scholarships, Camp Colby, Venison Donation Program and Encon Officer equipment. Our website address is: www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/scwu.html. 

Long Path North Hiking Club: What is LPNHC? The Long Path North Hiking Club was formed by volunteers in 1994 to help build and maintain the LP from the Catskill Forest Preserve north thru Schoharie, Albany and Schenectady counties. The club also organizes hike outings, publishes newsletters and performs highway clean-ups on NYS Rte. 30 through NYS DOT’s Adopt-A-Highway program. Total Membership is now at 216. Website for club has been updated. Hiking leaders are as followed: Carol & Mark Traver 518-295-8039 or Clarence Putman 607-538-9569, Marilyn Miles 518-768-2870, George Spohn 518-505-7097. Yearly memberships levels: individual $5, family $10, supporting group $15, sustaining $25, or life $150. Long Path Guide books are available for members at $15. Dues are due in September.  At the 19th Annual Meeting on Sept 15th Mark Traver received the Ken Lloyd Award for his carpentry/bridge work along with organizing work parties and maintenance to trails, as per Carol “Have Clippers Will Travel”.   All members receive a newsletter. Some of the up coming club outings are: Oct 13 - Halcott Mt at Catskill Peak 4 mile trail-less steep but short Call Mark Atchinson (518) 827-7655 or email bigmarka@midtel.net ; Oct  27 - Riddell State Park & Mud Lake about 4 miles Call Clarence Putnam at (607) 538-9569 or email clput@wildblue.net; Nov 1 - highway cleanup call Harold Guest (new volunteers needed) call Harold Guest at (518) 827-5995; Nov 10 - Sherrill & North Dome 6.5 miles, trail-less Catskill peaks call Mark Atchinson (518) 827-7655 or email bigmarka@midtel.net; Nov 17 - Moccason Kill & Great Flats Nature Trails 3 miles call  Mark Traver at (518) 295-8039; Dec 10 - Charleston State Forest 5 miles call Mark Traver at (518) 295-8039; Dec 21 - Double Top 6 miles, trail-less Catskill peak call Carol Traver (518) 295-8039; Jan 12 - Leaders Choice call Dan Kwaitowski (518) 827-8377 for details; Jan 26 - Annual cabin fever cook out & hike call Carol Traver (518) 295-8039; Feb 9 - Leaders Choice call Dan K(518) 827-8377 for details; Feb 23 - Mine Kill State Park - NY Power Authority trails, 3 - 4 mile snowshoe hike call Clarence Putnam at (607) 538-9569 or email clput@wildblue.net. Happy Trails For other dues-related questions, please contact Cherie Clapper at 827-4386 PO Box 200, West Fulton, NY. 
Summit Conservation Club:  The clubhouse is located at 109 Club Rd. Summit, NY 12175 – phone 287-1710 (located just off Bear Gulch Rd). The meetings are held on the third Monday @ 7 PM of each month. The clubhouse is on the main snowmobile trail. It’s one of the first places in the area to get snow. Always looking for new members.  

Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club: Two new members voted in and fourteen new applications read to be voted on next month. The club has close to 200 regular members now plus over 100 life time members. Trap on Friday nights starting at 6 PM. POC is Dave Simmons. Bob Britton is POC for the Dec. raffle again. Still have 400 Tickets to hand out to sellers. School taxes are due, almost $2000.  Need to sell these tickets to pay the club’s bills. Dave Simmons (Middleburgh NAPA) has again sponsor tickets. Robbie Gaige is doing an Eagle Scout project at the club working on the outdoor archery range, targets and shooting lanes. The Cobleskill college students are going to assist him. Last week there were 28 shooters from the Cobleskill College shooting archery. Schoharie County Sheriff’s officers are currently using the club’s shooting ranges for practice and qualifications requirements. The new club secretary is Sarah Briggs. The Boys Scouts are camping at the club on Dec 7th & 8th.  Christmas Party will be held on the 15th of Dec.  Encourage club website visit. middleburghrg.com. POC call Joe Kopacz - phone 518-868-4594.      

West Fulton Rod & Gun Club:  The next meeting will be held on October 2nd. The club did take participate in the 300th Anniversary Parade for the Village of Middleburgh. Aaron Hamm and Kim Karsch crafted the float along with Emily Karsch riding up in the tree stand. The Fall Club picnic was attended by close to 75 on September 15th at the Hamm Farm. Pee Wee did an excellent job cooking the chicken & pork chops.  Also provided was some fresh fish which was excellent. The club will sponsor two more Dorwin Hamm Scholarships this fall. Justin Sheward & Rick Clark will be resurveying Panther Creek & House creek to compare this to the survey done about five years ago. Mark Cornwell has all the data from the previous survey. This project would be funded by the Timothy Murphy Run account. The club is also working with the Boy Scouts Troop #2 on the Wet Land Project located behind the Middleburgh Elementary School, repairing the 900 foot Environmental Walkway.  The club will be hosting the Timothy Murphy Run on October 6th. Volunteers are needed. POC Gerald Hamm 827-4813. The Club’s motto is “Put Back More Then You Take“. This motto continues of strong membership & support of local businesses. The West Fulton Fire Dept. Auxiliary is starting the breakfasts 7AM – 11AM on Sept. 23, Oct 28, Nov 5, Jan 27, Feb 24, Mar 24, Apr 28.    
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SCCA website address is http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/  My e-mail address is mzeh4@nycap.rr.com   Please send association club information, which I will try to include in future SCCA newsletters.  Mike  September 27, 2012, @ 7:00 PM for the SCCA (Schoharie County Conservation Association) meeting to be held at the Richmondville Fish & Game Club located on High View Rd.        
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